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With the sudden and abrupt resignation of Ed Dunne, Indoor Soccer Co-ordinator, in September, 2016, the South Zone Recreation Board was left with a huge void.  The Board discussed its options.  One suggestion was to discontinue the program for one year while the Board tried to find a new Co-ordinator.  The board realized, however, that if the program were not available for 2016, then likely those soccer players would leave the program, and not return.  So, the Board decided to run the program as a committee.

When the word circulated that the Program did not have a Co-ordinator, Kyle Harris approached us and agreed to be the Co-ordinator.  Kyle had been a coach in the league for many years, and understood how the program worked.  Training was swift as he had a lot to accomplish in a short period of time.

Kyle was able to hold a registration, compile rosters, order uniforms, secure playing space – all within a three week window of the start of play.  Kyle has done an amazing job.  

Some fresh ideas have been discussed for the 2017/18 Indoor Soccer Season.  While the Interzone League worked well for the South Zone players for a number of seasons, Kyle is looking at ways to return the program to a total South Zone league.  He also has some recruiting ideas to grow the program next year.

The Board thanks Kyle for his dedicated service to the Program.
